




Minutes from February 20, 2014 were reviewed and approved as submitted.
Announcements:
- KBH: Their 2010 CoC funded project is awaiting final approval for occupancy and they hope to open by end of month. All units have prospective tenants lined up.
- BOL: Their State Street SRO project is up for it’s first time renewal in 2015, after 10 years in operation. This is 9 SRO units with Project Based Vouchers provided through Augusta Housing Authority. This is the only SRO the CoC ever funded. 
 - BOL: Is also still working on changing their Crosby Street Project from TH to PSH. They received CoC and MaineHousing approval, just waiting for HUD to sign off on it. This is 4 family units, and received initial funding through BOSCOC, but was not receiving any ongoing renewal funding.

-Kennebec County Housing Summit: March 26th at 1:00 at the County Building, to discuss developing affordable housing options for people exiting corrections. Sheriff Liberty is one of the organizers.

- VOA:”Thank you, MCOC” for the letter of support for their SSVF application. 

This led to a lengthy discussion of when MCOC should provide letters of support.

- Cullen recommended that MCOC avoid issuing such letters so as not appear to favor 

one agency over another if multiple agencies are applying for the same funds.

-Donna said there were two SSVF applicants, and Steering provided letters to both.

-In fact, getting a support letter from the local CoC was a requirement of the application.

-Mike said the letters were drafted to state the CoC supported the need for the particular service, and were not favoring one agency over another. 
-Cullen said agencies should still ask for these well in advance of their deadlines so it is not a last minute thing rushed though Steering. The full group should be part of the discussion. 

-If these agencies are attending meetings, this shouldn’t be an issue. They should not just show up when they need a letter of support. 
-Should we require an agency be “In Good Standing” in order to get a letter? 

-But what if they’re a brand new group? Or an agency just branching out into homeless issues?

-Steering knows the regular, active members well enough to approve such letters if time is an issue, but if an agency that is not a member requests a letter it should come before the group so everyone has a chance to find out who they are and what they plan to do. 

-MCOC will create a template/sample support letter that speaks about collaboration and the goals of the plan, and will use that, just fill in the blanks for specific details. Soon, because…

-The Runaway and Homeless Youth NOFA is out.

-MaineHousing VASH RFP is out

-Two SAMHSA Grants were recently released
Tandberg Teleconferencing Updates: 

-MaineHousing is purchasing a Tandberg System so that we can serve as a host site.

-Starting next month, Washington Academy in East Machias will also be connecting with us for MCOC meeting, thanks to the efforts of Sharon Dean at Milbridge Harbor.

-If anyone knows of any other interested locations, contact Scott for info on how to connect. (Midcoast?)

-Betty suggested that if we are going to use school sites, we should get their local Liaison to join.
Point-in-Time:  DRAFT reports are being generated and we hope to have the final reports out by the end of the month. They will be posted on the MaineHousing site and the Maine Homeless Planning site. 
-There were LOTS of outreach PIT returns this year. These are still being processes and ‘deduplicated’ against HMIS, if there is enough data from outreach to accomplish this. Many of the people surveyed by outreach do not meet the strict HUD definition of Homelessness so there is some sorting to do.
-Clif reported that the Data Committee is working on the Unmet Need section for the HDX. They have approved using the same methodology as last year, and just need to plug the numbers into the charts. Unmet need compares the number of people counted on the PIT, to the number of beds available in shelters, transitional and permanent supportive housing, and tries to calculate what type of housing should be developed, based on what type of situation will help these people resolve their homelessness. For now, the Data Committee comes up with their best estimate for this. In the past, we had a question on the PIT survey to try to get this information at a client level, but it was problematic. It has been suggested we try collecting it at the program level by including it on the Housing Inventory forms. 

- A Motion was made, seconded, and approved to use the numbers and methodology reviewed and recommended by the Data Committee.

CoC Meeting Processes and Operations: During the NOFA process it was clear there was a high level of stress and frustration at some of the meetings. It might help if we establish some meeting guidelines and etiquette to allow everyone to participate equally and meaningfully, and ensure they are getting what they need from the meetings. 
-This was also discussed at a Resource Committee meeting and they were looking into developing a technical etiquette guide for electronic meeting formats. 

-The Tandberg system works great for these meetings- having several small groups joined together like this. If it gets to the point where we have twenty locations it might be too much, but for now it is far better than Go To or Conference calling for this many people because it helps everyone stay engaged and not start multitasking. 

-Sometimes the larger group tends to dominate, and other locations feel they are just watching, so we all need to be aware of this and make sure everyone gets a chance to have their say. Maybe the Chairs can make a point of asking each location for input or questions before changing topics.

Committees: Hopefully, all committees have recently met, elected or confirmed their Chairs, Secretaries, and Membership, and are clear on their tasks and priorities for the coming months.  Steering will be reviewing the Work Plan and Tasks list and working with committees on this. All Committees should be sending regular minutes to Scott so he can post them prior to each meeting. That way we do not need to spend time at full meetings re-hashing each committee meeting – just focus on what has been accomplished and what is the committee is doing now. Task and goal oriented information.
-Paula assembled a Committee Members list based on information from the last Steering Meeting on Monday, but it is apparently already in need of updates. 
-Betty is now a Co-Chair of the Resource Committee.
-Vickey and Gail have joined the Data Committee

HMIS Advisory Committee: Chet explained that the HMIS Governance Committee was “Ad Hoc” specifically to develop the governance document. That work is done, but one of the recommendations from that group is that we now establish a Standing Committee to continue to work on HMIS related issues – jointly with the Portland CoC.  Dennis asked if these tasks could be handled by the existing Data Committee or by Steering, rather than create another group. Either way, it will require changes in the MCOC Governance to assign the tasks, and extra meetings to accomplish the work. Because they need to work with Portland, this should be a separate group, though they may only need to meet quarterly.

Project Committee: Heather Lea is now a Co-Chair, along with Wes. They are working on developing Quarterly Monitoring of projects, discussing reallocation and repurposing protocols, and coordination with MaineHousing for monitoring of ESG recipients. They have also officially decided to form a separate Scoring Committee to focus on scoring templates and criteria.
Scoring Committee: Newly created, and has not met yet. They will need to incorporate a description and task list into the MCOC Governance, and they are looking to recruit members! Anyone interested should contact Donna.
Resource Committee: Is also interested in Monitoring, and has found that several shelters appear to be unaware of the changes that bring the CoC into that process, even though it is in the ESG regs, the HEARTH Act, and has been a topic of conversation here and at SHC for well over a year. Wes suggested the Project Com could send a letter to all shelters explaining the process and the reasons for the change and inviting them to participate at MCOC.  
-Cindy will also dig up some HUD webinar links to send to folks that go over all this information in detail. It will also be addresses as part of the Planning Grant work that is ongoing.

-They are also looking at ways to broaden our membership and recruit participants from a wider variety of organizations and agencies.

-They are developing an “Orientation Packet” to give to folks who are new to the group to familiarize them with the purpose and processes of MCOC. Relationship building is key!
-Members will also make themselves available after regular full meetings to answer any questions that members might have that were not covered during the meeting. They are also putting together a survey for members to ask what they what to know, and what they do know that they can share with the group.

Ad Hoc MCOC Governance Committee: Met today, but only three people showed up so they will need to meet again soon – Monday the 31st from 10:30 to Noon – and people need to be there! This group needs to look at the new Scoring Committee and decide what to do with the Policy Committee. Policy Com was added in a couple years ago but it is not really like other committees. It primarily provides information on ongoing State and Federal legislation – which is important – but is not like the type of tasks and goals work of the other committees.   
Statewide Homeless Council: Looked at new Long Term Stayers reports and discussed that initiative, State and Federal Budget concerns, and the Shelter Funding Committee. Minutes are posted at www.mainehomelessplanning.org .

Cullen asked that our next meeting focus on Work Plans and Tasks. We need to focus on solving homelessness – and not just on meetings and numbers and processes.

Next Meeting:

April 17, 2014

Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta: Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Melody Fitch (FVP), Heather Lea (BOLM), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Michael Tilton (ESM), Arwen Agee (VA), Larry Duquette (Veterans Inc), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Clif Graves (MaineHousing), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (MMHS)
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